


 
M E M O R A N D U M 

 
  
TO: Scott Niehaus, Village Manager 
     

 FROM: Keith T. Giagnorio 
  Local Liquor Control Commissioner  
  Village President 

 
DATE: April 9, 2025 
 
SUBJECT: Liquor License Classification Changes 
 
On an annual basis, liquor license holders of a Class “A/B” license are required to report their annual 
gross dollars of alcoholic beverage sales. One of our liquor license holders require a change in their 
current classification, effective with the July 1 through the December 31, 2025 licensing term: 
 
Greek Islander Restaurant Inc. d/b/a Greek Islands Restaurants, located at 300 E. 22nd Street, reported 
an increase in their 2024 sales which changes their current classification from a Class “A/B-II” to a 
Class “A/B-III”. 

 
Attached is an Ordinance reflecting said changes, effective July 1, 2025. 
 
Please place this item on the April 17, 2025, Village Board of Trustees agenda for consideration. 
 
Staff is requesting a waiver of first reading to move the liquor license in the appropriate liquor 
classification for the July 1, through December 31, 2025, licensing term. 
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